

State of New Mexico

ENVIRONMENT DEPARTMENT

Harold Runnels Building 1190 St. Francis Drive, P.O. Box 26110 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87502 (505) 827-2850

JUDITH M. ESPINOSA
SECRETARY

RON CURRY DRPUTY SECRETARY

March 28, 1994

PU 4-1-94

Paul E. Wojciechowski, Lieutenant Colonel Acting Chief Base Closure Division Department of the Army U.S. Army Environmental Center Aberdeen Proving Ground, Maryland 21010-5401

Dear Mr. Wojciechowski:

On March 17, 1994, the Hazardous and Radioactive Materials Bureau (HRMB) received your request for a 60-day extension until May 24, 1994, for submitting an amendment to the Final Fort Wingate Depot Activity RCRA Interim Status Closure Plan. The extension is requested due to emergency administrative changes at the Army Environmental Center.

The HRMB grants the extension of time you requested to submit the amended closure plan for Fort Wingate Depot Activity. The due date is May 24, 1994. Please note that item 4 of the Conditions for Closure Plan Approval issued with the New Mexico Environment Department's (NMED) closure plan approval letter dated January 20, 1994, requires the amended plan to detail the requirements outlined in Section 3.3 and 3.4 of the approved closure plan.

Please contact Marc Sides of my staff at (505) 827-4308 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Barbaro Hostitachel

Barbara Hoditschek, RCRA Permit Program Manager Hazardous and Radioactive Materials Bureau

cc: David Neleigh, EPA (6H-PN)

Marc Sides, HRMB

John Pfeil, DSMOA GWPB